[image: image1.emf]Our Ref:


Your Ref:


Contact:
Mrs J Burton
[image: image2.jpg]i



Tel:

01236 794848
Fax:

01236 710493
E-mail:               office@coatbridge.n-lanark.sch.uk   

Date:
 
1st February 2021
Dear parent/carer

I write to you today as we begin our fourth week of home learning with some information that I hope will both reassure you about the road ahead for your son/daughter and will furnish you and them with details of supports we have in place and of Coatbridge High news highlights for the coming months.

At this time in the school year we would normally begin our options process for S4 pupils and this year is no different. The third set of S4 reports will shortly arrive with you at the end of February and will assist your son/daughter in making choices for the next year of their education. In addition to this, there will be a virtual information evening where there will be a wealth of information on courses and career choices. I would also recommend that you take some time with your son/daughter to look at the resources on the website www.myworldofwork.co.uk
As we head towards what will be an alternative certification model based on teacher estimates for this year’s exam cohort, SQA have released updated guidance for all schools around this period of home learning. We are advised that we should focus on teaching and learning at this time and as such, they have extended our estimate deadline into the latter half of June to enable us to collect evidence when face to face teaching resumes. Coatbridge High school staff have been working very hard on preparing digital resources and on teaching classes throughout this home learning period and I am sure that your son/daughter has been participating well throughout as we continue to work through all S4 coursework. It is essential that your son/daughter attends all classes as often as is possible and gives of their best to the tasks set by their teacher. We are monitoring attendance and engagement and, where necessary, we will be in touch with you to support you as parents/carers in encouraging your son/daughter to make the most of our learning and study opportunities. I would also ask that you assist us in this endeavour by completing our digital engagement survey at the following link: https://forms.gle/uzjtsQiir4WGW8A69.

There are many ways for your son/daughter to receive support outwith the classroom, including on Glow, through Microsoft Teams and by keeping up to date with the information on our Twitter page and school website through the parents’ section and ‘latest news’. All pupils are also registered for the excellent revision website at https://scholar.hw.ac.uk/ and should speak to their teachers to obtain their username and password if they do not already have this. 

On the 28th of January we launched our Values Ambassador Award programme to reward pupils who display our school values during school time, at home or in the community. These pupils will receive a badge with the appropriate value on it. Nominations can be made by teachers, parents or members of the community to celebrate a pupil's hard work and commitment to our values, and I would encourage you to nominate pupils via our school website. 

During this month we are also launching our school Health and Wellbeing App for pupils and parents. This App can be downloaded in the app store or google play as “school app for parents” then by selecting Coatbridge High Health and Wellbeing App once downloaded. The username is Coatbridge and PIN is 1801.  Those who have the school app already should click the 3 dots at the top right of the screen and select add school to choose Coatbridge High Health and Wellbeing with the same username and PIN. The Health & Wellbeing of our entire Coatbridge High School community is a high priority for us and we would invite you to use the HWB Enquiry form on our website if you require any support in this area for your son/daughter.

We are also working hard towards gaining Silver status as a Rights Respecting School and towards achieving a Digital School Award. More information on both journey’s and indeed on all aspects of Coatbridge High School life can be found on our excellent Twitter pages and on our school website.

If you would like more information on any of the above or on any other matter concerning your son/daughter please do not hesitate to contact us at the school. This can be done via the forms on our website, by email or by calling the school office, in the first instance to your son/daughter’s pupil support teacher, listed below.

May I take this opportunity to wish you and your family well as we continue to work together through this very challenging school year.

Kind Regards

Mrs Jacqueline Burton
Pupil Support Staff

Atlas House

Mr Nicholson

Mrs Hunter

Caledonia House

Mrs Fawcett

Ms McLaughlin (Acting)

Phoenix House

Mrs Ballantyne

Mrs Crawford (0.8)

Ms Crossan (0.2 Acting)
Christine Creaney
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